


 

 

Superintendent’s Report 
 

Administrators Meeting, April 24th 
  

1. Business Items 

a. Ensure procedures are followed for any construction in school buildings. 

 

2. HR Legal Training 

 

CASS Zone Meeting 
 
Senior administration came together from Zone 2/3 for a business meeting to discuss 
pressing issues in school divisions.  As this was our first meeting since budgets were 
announced, there was a large amount of discussion over inflationary issues such as the 
carbon tax, increasing student need (especially violence related) and costs that are out- 
pacing resources.  Several divisions expressed that their reserves are exhausted and 
that after next year, they will not be able to operate without significant cuts.  Other topics 
included transportation, insurance limitations, enrolment trends, and shifting 
demographics. 
 

Valleyview New School Project 
 
On May 23rd, the Board Chair and I met with ACI, the architectural firm for the new 
school, and provided input on draft floor plans.  The suggested changes, along with 
external views, should be ready for mid-June.  We will meet with the MD of Greenview 
on June 17th, and we look forward to being able to share the designs with them and the 
community. 
 

Percy Baxter Middle School Water Damage 
 
Percy Baxter has suffered water damage leaving the shop space closed for the 
remainder of the year. Fortunately, there are no health issues arising from the damage, 
but considerable rehabilitation and repairs are necessary.  We are working with our 
insurance provider to complete repairs with an eye toward completion in the next school 
year. 

 
After-Hours Emergency Line 
 
An after-hours emergency line will be made available in the future for when concerns 
arise regarding student or building safety.  The number will be available on the website, 
along with criteria for its use.  We already do this with an email address learn@ngps.ca.  
The system will be in place for the next school year, if not sooner. 

mailto:learn@ngps.ca


 

 

 
 
 

Compass Teacher Leadership Group 
 
We have had an exciting launch to our teacher leadership group called Compass, with 
around 30 attendees.  In our first meeting, we articulated foundational materials for 
leaders in Northern Gateway, including instructional practices and the assurance 
framework.  Feedback was positive and we plan on meeting four times next year, 
including an August event.  There is also a possibility of connecting the Compass group 
with a University of Alberta Masters program, and accredited LQS credits. 
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